
Freedom of information request NCC-051536-21 
 
Thank you for your recent Freedom of information request, for ease we have provided a response 
alongside each point as follows: 
 

1. Have NCC completed the purchase of the property? Yes. 

2. How can NCC buy the property and make changed to a children's home, when there has 
been no planning consent for the project? 
There will be nothing done to the property in terms of establishing it as a children’s home until 
such time that planning consent has been granted for this. The property has been purchased 
in advance of the planning application being determined. 

3. I would like to know the stage the process is up to and the next steps NCC are going to take 
with the property, as no agreements have been made ?. 
The property will be maintained until such time that that its future use is determined, i.e. via 
the planning process in the first instance. Initial site visits took place to this end during week 
commencing 12 July. 

If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to the 
Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or 
e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk   
 
With kind regards 
 
Lorraine Hayes 
Complaints Information & Mediation Officer 
Complaints & Information Team 
Chief Executives Department 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
West Bridgford 
Nottingham 
NG2 7QP 
0115 97 72788 
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